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OUR STUDENTS EXCEL 
 

Super Sleuth Competition 
Mrs Perkins took 12 students from year 5 and year 6 to 
participate in a Super Sleuth maths competition at the 
Great Lakes Senior College Campus comprising of 100 
students from seven primary schools. Teams of four 
students were challenged throughout the day with a 
variety of problem solving situations and speed skill 
events. Our three teams performed superbly with 
incredible results including: best overall team (Madz 
Reeves, Joey Taylor, Yssy Jolley and Kynan Witherow-
Strutt), 3rd placed team (Eryn Gabriel, Zac Hague, 
Pepper Bannerman and Levi Rosen). Madz Reeves was 
awarded the prize for best individual student 
performance. Our collective school team: Jacob 
Meunger, Chelsea Slack, Tess Montague, Amber 
Cashman and the above students, took out the 
championship trophy as the 2013 Super Sleuth 
Challenge winners! An outstanding result from our 
talented mathematicians. Congratulations! 

 
BaTS Writing 
Our Bright and Talented students have been at it again! 
Participating in a ten week program, targeted students 
from year 3 to year 6 have been withdrawn to focus on 
the Seven Steps to Writing Success with Mrs Perkins.  
  

The intensive program featured the importance 
of planning, plotting on a story graph and 
constructive feedback. Topics such as Ban the 
Boring Bits, Tightening Tension, Sizzling Starts 
and Dynamic Dialogue were just some of the 
elements the students learned to incorporate in 
their narrative writing. The course culminated in 
the timed writing of a short story that was 
shared amongst their writing group and back in 
their classrooms. 

 

WELCOME TO THE DAYS AHEAD 
The following events are happening over the 
coming days and weeks: 
 

UP AND COMING EVENTS CALENDER 
Mon, 16 Dec Senior Presentation Night @ 6 

pm in the hall – Students please 
wear full school uniform. 

Tues, 17 Dec Junior Fun Day (K-2/3G)  
9.30 to 11.00 Fun activities 
11.30 to 12.30 sausage sizzle 
12.30 to 1.30 Junior Disco 

Wed, 18 Dec Last day for students. Whole 
school tabloid sports morning 
9.30 – 10.30 run by Yr 5.  Talent 
Quest Grand Final @ 12.20 pm 
in the hall.  Year 6 march out @ 
2.30 pm in the hall - parents 
invited. 
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INFORMATION FOR OUR PARENTS 
Great Carrot Car Race 
The Great Carrot Car Race was held on Wednesday, 4 
December in the COLA.  Students from year 3 and 
year 4 were set the task of designing a spectacular 
carrot car.   The rules were a maximum of 3 carrots, 
only 2 skewers, unlimited toothpicks and glue could be 
used as construction materials.  Congratulations to 
Lucy, Kirsty, Ivy and Tamika for their fabulous carrot 
cars.  

 

 

The Amazing Flying Contraption 
On Wednesday, 4 December our Airshow was held with 
students from year 5 and year 6 encouraged to design 
and build an aeroplane which could be flown from a 
height of 1.5 m with the pilot being an unboiled egg.  
The winner was the plane 
that travelled the 
furthest distance with 
the pilot surviving the 
landing.  Congratulations 
to those students who 
designed and created 
amazing flying 
contraptions for the 
Airshow.  The winner on 
the day was Charlie 
Muter whose pilot 
survived the landing.  

Talent Quest 
The Grand Final of the Talent Quest will be held 
on Wednesday, 18 December at 12.20 pm.  
Parents, family and friends are invited to come 
along and watch our talented students perform.   
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
 

As this is the last newsletter for 2013 I would 
like to wish all families a wonderful Christmas 
and a safe and happy holiday. I would also like to 
acknowledge the dedication of every member of 
staff at our school, permanent and temporary, 
who are so dedicated to making this a great 
school. In addition my sincere thanks to our 
small but energetic and supportive P and C and 
Canteen Committee who are so wonderful to 
work with.  
 

In 2014 we will commence the year with 294 
students and 12 classes, the largest the school 
has been except for one occasion many years 
ago. Staff return to school on Tuesday, 28 
January 2014.  Years 1 to 6 children return the 
next day, Wednesday 29 January 2014. 
Kindergarten commence the following 
Wednesday, 5 February 2014.  
 

We will not start our new classes until Monday, 
3 February 2014. This allows us to check that 
all children have returned and avoids putting 
children into one class and then having to 
change them. If you happen to hear of anyone 
arriving in the area or moving away I would 
appreciate you letting me know. I can be 
contacted on 0400 992 129. 
 

Kerry Tulloch  
Principal 
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